NIPPENOSE TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MEETING MINUTES

     ANTES FORT, PA








February 11, 2025
The regular monthly meeting of the Nippenose Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Mike Eck 
at 7:30 pm with the pledge to the Flag. Supervisors, Mike Eck, Chad Dunlap and Brett Bowes were present. 
               **This meeting followed the 2025 Reorganizational Meeting
Bowes moved to approve the minutes of the December 10th, 2024, regular meeting, Dunlap 2nd.
  PUBLIC COMMENTS: Ed Willits questioned who it is that sets speeds limits in the township, he was told the Supervisors do.  Ed 



     asked about the complaints of traffic going too fast on Front Street and wondered if we should lower the 

     speed limit.  The Supervisors do not want to lower the limit because that would not deter speeders.  They 

     already speed at the speed it is set at now

     STAFF REPORTS:
POLICE:  - No officer was present but an email was sent listing 13 incidents in December 2024
COG:  - Mike Eck - No report

ROADMASTER: - Brett Bowes – No report
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT: - Ed Willits – No report                                                                            
FIRE COMPANY: - Joe Folmar – No report
HISTORICAL DAYS: - Carol Yost – Carol reported The Shadows of the Old West will not be coming in 2025 and also not 
                                                                bringing back The Hatchet House, but new things are being and scheduled
MUSEUM COMMISSION: - Gerrie Snook – No report

PLANNING COMMISSION: - Lyco. Plan. Comm.- No report
 
RECREATION COMMISSION: - Carol Yost – No report
             TVMA: - Brett Bowes – No report                             
             
BALL FIELDS - Mike Eck– No report
              ZONING OFFICER: -. Codes Assessment Pros/CAP – No report
CONTINUING BUSINESS: 
A.  Branton property – Breach of contract was filed at the courthouse on 12/31/2024.  Brett saw contractors working at the property
B. Schweikart property –No report
NEW BUSINESS:
A.  Supervisors explained DCNR report for the park
B.  It was announced office will be closed February 4th and 5th 2025 – Sherry will be out of the office                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
C.  Supervisors agreed it was a good idea for creating and bulk mailing of a Newsletter to be sent out Spring and Fall every year   

D.  A Spring cleanup for the township was brought up and discussed getting a large dumpster for trash for that
                            also talked about contacting Wayne Township for information about a community cleanup day
  Treasurer’s report: Bowes moved to accept Dunlap 2nd   MC   
Adjournment: Eck adjourned the meeting at 8:08 pm.   
Sherry Pittenger, Secretary
ATTENDANCE:     Lynette Yost, Ed Willits, Jan Muthler, Carol Yost, Doris Brungart, Kally Dunlap
